REPORT TO SALFORD CITY COUNCIL FROM COUNCILLOR IAN MACDONALD ON GREATER MANCHESTER INTEGRATED TRANSPORT AUTHORITY  - 

NOVEMBER 18th  2009

BUS SERVICES

· The First Manchester driver’s strike, which affected some services in Salford, has now at last been settled.

· It has not been possible to find a bus company who would operate a proposed service from Wigan/Leigh to Salford Royal via Boothstown, Worsley and Winton.

METROLINK

· The cross Manchester city centre element of the system is now open on time, within budget and running as normal. The cost of the now completed works is about twenty two million pounds.   

· For two days travel on the system will be free both as a thank you and also to encourage passengers to use the trams again.

· Work is proceeding on the Mediacity link from Harbour City.  

· The first of forty new trams are now in Manchester and are being trialled. Four of these will be for the Mediacity link. 

METRO SHUTTLE

· A decision about the funding of a Shuttle Service between Salford Crescent, Salford University, Salford Shopping Centre and Salford Quays is now expected in December. 

TRAIN SERVICES

· An announcement about the financing of a Sunday Service on the Atherton/Walkden/ Swinton /Manchester line is still expected shortly.

CONSULTATIONS

· Consultations about the proposed Cross City Bus Corridors are still proceeding.

· Consultations about the future governance of Transport in Greater Manchester are now being evaluated.  Overwhelmingly, respondents have indicated their wish to retain the ITA in its current size and with its current responsibilities. 

